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Taxpayers Not on the Hook in ‘Zombie Walk’ Case 
After woman was hit by a car outside Comic-Con, both she and the motorist sued the City 

 
The City Attorney’s Office successfully prevented San Diego from being sued by individuals involved in a 

traffic accident that occurred during the “Zombie Walk” parade at San Diego International Comic-Con in 2014. 

 

Superior Court Judge Judith F. Hayes ruled that the facts presented to the court were insufficient to support the 

plaintiffs’ claims that the City was negligent or created a dangerous condition that day.  Judge Hayes sustained 

the City’s demurrers without leave to amend, meaning the complaints cannot proceed or be revised. 

 

On July 26, 2014, Cynthia Campbell was injured by a vehicle driven by Matthew Pocci, who failed to yield to 

pedestrians and onlookers participating in the 8th annual “Zombie Walk” on public streets downtown. Campbell 

was there photographing the event; Pocci and his passengers were on their way home from Comic-Con.  

 

Pocci was subsequently convicted of felony reckless driving. 

 

Nonetheless, Campbell, Pocci and Pocci’s three passengers sued the City for damages, arguing that the City 

should have prevented Pocci’s reckless driving by closing roads and providing detours during “Zombie Walk.” 

 

In her ruling (attached), Judge Hayes said the plaintiffs failed to state sufficient facts to support their theories of 

general negligence by the City. Moreover, she wrote, plaintiffs did not demonstrate that they can overcome 

authorities that grant the City immunity from their causes of action. 

 

Judge Hayes agreed with the City’s position that for a public entity to be liable for a dangerous condition on 

public property that results in injury by a third party, there must be a defect in the condition of the public 

property, and the defect must have some causal relationship to the conduct that led to injury. In this case, no 

such defect was shown. 

 

The case was argued for the City by Deputy City Attorney Kelly McGeehan. 
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